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Gurney Road Reserve
A long running issue involving Rose 
Park Primary School, The Department 
of Education and Training (DPTI), 
the City of Burnside and local Rose 
Park residents concluded at the first 
Council meeting in 2017.

In the suburbs of Dulwich and Rose 
Park, Gurney Road ran north/south 
from Dulwich Avenue to Kensington 
Road up to the 1980s. Between Grant 
Avenue and Alexandra Avenue 
intersections with Gurney Road, the 
Primary School was to the immediate 
east and the former Rose Park Uniting 
Church to the immediate west. 

In the 1980s, both as a traffic control 
measure and to provide the school 
with more open space, Gurney Road 
was blocked to road traffic between 
Grant Avenue and Alexandra 
Avenue. The road to the north was 
renamed Victoria Terrace. The school 
entered into a lease with the City 
of Burnside to use the road space 
as school grounds and acquired the 
former church to use as a classroom.

Public access to the road reserve 
(Gurney Road Reserve) as a 
thoroughfare between Alexandra 
Avenue and Grant Avenue remained 
unrestricted, although the area was 
fenced and gated.

In recent years, this uncontrolled 
public access during school hours 
became a matter of concern to 
both the school and DPTI as a child 
safety issue. It is against DPTI policy 
to allow public access to school 
premises during school hours and 
Rose Park Primary School was the sole 
remaining school in the State which 
did not comply with this policy.

Several years ago, the City of Burnside 
was approached by DPTI and the 
school and requested to act to restrict 
public access during school hours. The 
matter then became subsumed by the 
broader issue of Burnside acquiring 
from the State Government the open 
space in Leabrook known as Constable 
Hyde Reserve, which the State had 

targeted for high rise development.  
A swap with the State Government 
of Gurney Road Reserve for Constable 
Hyde Reserve was considered.

However, Burnside does not have 
the power to act unilaterally on such 
matters. Where community land is 
concerned, the City is required to 
formally consult local residents on 
proposed significant changes and 
Council is bound to take the results of 
the consultation into consideration.

The land swap issue was extensively 
canvassed throughout Burnside and 
it was concluded that the citizens 
of Burnside had no appetite for 
relinquishing ownership of Gurney 
Road Reserve but wanted Burnside 
to continue with the purchase of 
Constable Hyde Reserve.

This will now occur. With Burnside 
committed to retaining ownership of 
Gurney Road Reserve, a second formal 
consultation process was conducted 
on the issue of public access during 
the latter part of 2016. The essence of 
the debate, in which there was a high 
degree of community participation, 
was community right of access on 
one hand and child safety obligations 
on the other. Both sides had strong 
defenders of their respective positions.

The matter came before Council 
in January before a packed public 
gallery. As Presiding Member of the 
meeting I allowed deputations to 
be presented by eight residents, four 
representing each side of the debate.

Council resolved to accede to the 
DPTI and school request and public 
access to the reserve is now restricted 
to before 8 am and after 4 pm on 
school days. There is no restriction on 
weekends, public holidays and during 
school holidays. This decision was 
consistent with the clear outcome  
of the community consultation – 
77 per cent support. As Presiding 
Member I vote only when a matter  
is tied on the floor – a casting vote – 
and it was not required on this issue. 

This long-running story is a good 
example of decision-making in 
local government. Nothing proceeds 
quickly as strenuous efforts are 
made to include the community 
in the process. Often decisions are 
required on matters on which there 
are diverse community views and 
most decisions leave some members 
of the community dissatisfied. 
Local government, as the level of 
government closest to the community, 
is the easiest target. 

As a Gurney Road resident I often 
used the Reserve thoroughfare 
to access shops on Kensington 
Road. Nevertheless, I support the 
Council decision. I am aware that 
my neighbours and many friends 
in Gurney Road and surrounding 
streets were divided on the issue. 
The decision having been made, 
however, disappointed members of 
the local community have accepted 
the outcome without complaint. I 
sincerely thank them for this mature 
and understanding attitude.

Tour Down Under
Council recently resolved not to 
pursue hosting a Tour Down Under 
stage event in 2018. The decision was 
based both on cost as well as the lack 
of a Burnside main street location to 
take full advantage of the event.

I volunteer with TDU every year 
and fully appreciate the remarkable 
benefits that it brings to the 
communities of SA. Beyond 2018 
Burnside will investigate co-hosting 
with the City of Campbelltown to 
host a stage event on Magill Road to 
showcase the Magill Village plans.

David Parkin
Mayor

Mayor’s Message
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New café at the Civic Centre
Grass Roots Café, who currently operate the kiosk at 
Glenunga Hub, will operate a café at the Civic Centre  
over the next six months. Come in and enjoy a hot cup  
of coffee, a fresh smoothie, or gather  
with friends for breakfast or lunch.  
Grass Roots will be open from  
Monday to Friday 8 am to 4 pm.  
During the month of March,  
Grass Roots will trial opening on  
weekends. Hours are yet to be  
decided – check our website.

Artist Support, Promotion and 
Development Subsidy
Calling all emerging, community, student and established 
artists. This subsidy aims to support local artists and 
artistic groups to achieve excellence through innovation 
in their arts practice. Support will be considered for those 
practising visual, multi-media, performing and literary 
arts. Subsidy grants are available up to the value of 
$1,000. Applications close 27 March. Terms and eligibility 
criteria apply. 

Glenunga Hub for Birthday Parties 
Glenunga Hub is the perfect location for Kid’s Birthday 
parties on a weekend with the plaza and playground. 
To make a booking or inquire about hire fees please call 
Customer Experience on 8366 4200.

FYI Café 
If you are a Burnside resident and hold a Commonwealth 
Seniors Card then check out lunch at the FYI café at 
Glenunga Hub. Meals are served every Thursday at  
12.30 pm (except public and school holidays) at the Hub, 
70 Conyngham Street, Glenunga. Bookings and meal 
orders are required by the Monday morning prior to each 
sitting. Main meals are $7 and you can have soup or 
dessert for $4. For more information and to book phone 
8366 4166.

Autumn Holiday Program
The ever popular City of 
Burnside School Holiday 
Program will again delight 
children of all ages with 
activities running each day 
throughout the holidays. The 
full program will be available 
from Council facilities 
and online in late March. 
www.burnside.sa.gov.au/
SchoolHolidayProgram.

Harmony Day
Council will celebrate Harmony Day on Tuesday 21 March 
with a range of activities and events including a free 
community concert. Harmony Day is a celebration of our 
cultural diversity – a day of cultural respect for everyone 
who calls Australia home. This year’s message is ‘Everyone 
Belongs’ and we look forward to our Burnside community 
participating and celebrating such an important day in 
our community.

Recreational Trails Survey

The City of Burnside Trail Network comprises 
approximately 37 km of trails and currently provides 
opportunities for passive and active recreation.

Council is currently developing a Recreational Trail Strategy 
to review these existing assets and determine the future 
direction for the trail network. The strategy will guide the 
development and future management of trails to ensure 
trails are sustainable and meet community needs.

Have your say by completing the Burnside Trail Survey  
online at engage.burnside.sa.gov.au by 5 pm Sunday  
30 April. Hard copies of the survey are available at the 
Civic Centre.

Abandoned Trolleys
To report an abandoned shopping trolley in your street, 
please follow the details below to have it removed:

Coles, Kmart, Target, Bunnings Warehouse & Officeworks 
– 1800 876 553.

Woolworths, Big W, Target & Dan Murphy’s – 1800 641 497.

If the trolley belongs to a business not listed above, please 
contact the business direct to notify them of the trolley  
and location.

Annual Community Survey
The Annual Community Survey results are now on line. 
Results point to a consistency in areas where Council 
currently excels, such as library services, presentation and 
cleanliness of the city, maintenance of parks and reserves, 
and garbage and green waste management. Areas of 
dissatisfaction had some variance, but there were some 
consistent themes. Thanks to everyone who contributed  
to the survey. Forty three per cent of respondents want  
to receive their communications by email. See page 9  
for how to register on engage.burnside.

News and Media
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Rangers provide a variety of services 
to the community including parking 
control, outdoor dining regulation, 
general animal management and  
bushfire risk management. 

They also manage Council by-law compliance for 
advertising and signage, dog exercise areas and activities, 
and for the use of public spaces like our parks and gardens.

Senior Ranger Davin Thompson says Rangers deal with a 
diversity of things. “We are almost the call centre of the 
front line,” he said. “Our three main responsibilities are 
animal management, fire prevention and parking control.”

Animal Management
Rangers deal with a variety of animals, from cats and dogs to 
koalas, foxes and possums but they do not have the capacity 
to deal with kangaroos. Dog management is one of their 
core roles and Davin reminds dog owners they must register 
their pets and should also microchip them. “Registering and 
microchipping allows any Council to identify your dog if it 
strays across borders,” Davin says. “It also means a discount 
on your registration, so if you change address or ownership 
of a dog, let the Council and Microchip company know so 
your details are always up to date.”

In 2015/16 the Rangers 
picked up 60 stray dogs 
and all but one were 
reunited with their owner.

All Burnside parks are dog 
friendly but Davin says it is 
important to remember the rules. 
“You must have your dog on a 
lead on roads and footpaths and 
in our parks they must be under 
effective control such as voice 
command.” There are serious 
penalties if your dog is wandering 
at large or if it attacks a person, 
animal or bird. And don’t forget 
to pick up your dog’s poo.

Ranger Services
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 Fire Prevention and Preparation

Fire season is almost over but residents still need to be 
diligent. The unseasonal heavy rain has caused lots of 
growth in summer and when long grass dries off it will  
be a fire hazard. 

“As we near the end of the fire season now is 
the time to start thinking about preparing for 
the following fire season,” Davin said. “Our Fire 
Prevention Officers will inspect properties and 
can give advice on managing growth.”

For residents living in the Hills Face Zone, Council allows 
for controlled burning outside of the fire season. Davin 
says a permit is required and residents should apply well 
before they intend to burn. “We won’t approve it if we 
believe alternate measures would be more appropriate,” 
Davin said. Penalties apply for any person burning 
without a valid permit.

Burnside Council operates under the Adelaide Mount 
Lofty Ranges Bushfire Management Area Plan. The Plan, 
developed by the CFS, covers all aspects of bushfire 
prevention for the City of Burnside. 

Davin says it is important for residents in the HiIls Face 
Zone to be vigilant about fire prevention. “Above all, 
make sure you have a bushfire plan and practice it often. 
We are keen to work with residents in the Hills Face Zone 
to ensure a safer environment for all.”

For all other bushfire information check the CFS website 
www.cfs.sa.gov.au.

Parking Regulation
An important role of the Rangers is to enforce parking 
controls and laws set by the State Government (Australian 
Road Rules). While there will always be some complaints 
about individual parking tickets, there are many other 
residents and ratepayers who appreciate having controlled 
access to parking in their streets, particularly in parking 
‘hot spots’ and in areas where residents don’t have off-street 
parking. Davin says there are easy ways to avoid a parking 
fine. “Check the sign on the roadway or car park and if 
you’re not sure, move on,” Davin said. “If you park in a 
time limited space, ensure you note the time and return to 
your vehicle before the time is up. Don’t park in a 15 minute 
zone if you know you will not be back for at least an hour.”

One of the highest parking expiation fees is 
for parking in a disability car park without 
displaying a permit ($355). 

These spaces are allocated to make it easy and safe for 
people with a disability to reach a building. They are 
usually close to the entrance and are generally wider 
than the average car park to facilitate the movement of 
wheelchairs and mobility devices. “If you have a permit 
and do not display it you may still be fined as the Rangers 
won’t know,” Davin said.

Ranger Services is an important part of Council’s 
workforce and they undertake a huge variety of tasks – 
all aimed at ensuring those who live, work and play in 
the City of Burnside are safe, and that Council facilities 
and amenities are enjoyed by the community without 
unnecessary disruption.

If you need further information on any of the  
Ranger Services check our website or call the  
Rangers on 8366 4239.
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Australia Day

Community Citizen  
of the Year  

Wendy McGuffog
Wendy has demonstrated remarkable 
and selfless dedication toward others 
through 60 years of professional and 
volunteer social work and tireless 
volunteering which often sees her 
leaving home at 7 am to visit others 
unable to leave home, providing them 
with food, gifts, hand-made cards or 
just her company. She has brightened 
the day of many lonely people with 
her visits. A passionate volunteer 
and prolific author, Wendy writes to 
prisoners who have no-one to share 
with and she writes to hundreds 
of people all over the world who 
look forward to her engaging and 
entertaining writing. Wendy has also 
demonstrated incredible resilience 
to overcome extensive brain injuries 
sustained in a car accident as a young 
woman and inconceivable grief, with 
the recent loss of her two children, but 
she still manages to put the needs of 
others before her own.

Young Community Citizen  
of the Year  

Veda Mitra
Veda has made an outstanding 
contribution to Scouts, the Australian 
Army Cadets and the Glenunga 
International High School.

During her time as a student of 
Glenunga International High School, 
Veda successfully implemented a large 
musical performance, called Infinite 
Echo, to raise money for the school 
music department. She also initiated 
a series of Friday Music sessions 
throughout 2016 to promote wellbeing 
and to highlight the artistic talent of 
her peers. 

Veda collaborated successfully with 
other school prefects to plan and 
implement school celebrations for 
Harmony Day and initiatives such as  
a Wellbeing blog to raise awareness 
and support student mental health. 

Community Volunteer  
of the Year  

Agnes Kormis
For 50 years Agnes has been 
an exceptional volunteer in the 
community dedicating her time to 
local churches, Calvary Hospital and 
Mary Potter Hospice. Over the last  
20 years, up until two years ago,  
Agnes hosted an annual charity 
garden party for 100 guests in her  
own home. Her achievements are even 
more remarkable as she turned 100 
years old on 16 December last year.  

The City of Burnside Australia Day Celebration was held on Thursday 26 January at 
Hazelwood Park. The celebration included a citizenship ceremony for 93 new citizens from 
19 countries, conducted by the Mayor, announcement of the 2017 Australia Day Awards 
winners, entertainment and a barbecue brunch.

The 2017 Australia Day Awards winners are:
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Eastern Health Authority (EHA) is a 
subsidiary of five councils – Burnside, 
Campbelltown, Norwood, Payneham 
and St Peters, Prospect and Walkerville 
– and serves to protect the health of 
these communities. 

EHA has a major role in environmental 
health (eg checking water quality 
in public swimming pools and spas; 
ensuring safe hygienic practices of 
hairdressing and beauty salons, 
acupuncture clinics and tattoo parlours; 
investigating disease outbreaks in 
conjunction with SA Health;  
investigating incidents of pest 
infestations, insanitary conditions,  
and substandard housing).  

EHA plays an essential role as the 
provider of immunisation services, 
in council clinics and in school and 
workplaces. Immunisation is an 
essential service that attempts to 
protect children and adults against 
certain diseases and minimise the 
spread of infectious diseases. EHA 
regulates and provides health 
information to food businesses, 
investigates complaints and conducts 
food safety checks at restaurants, cafes, 
special events and other food service 
outlets. EHA also provides regulatory 
services and inspections of Supported 
Residential Facilities.  

Increasingly SA Health has moved the 
responsibility for community health 
to local government. As a result, a 
Regional Public Health and Wellbeing 
Plan was developed, called Better Living 
Better Health. I have been a Board 
member of EHA for six years (along 
with Councillor Cornish) and am 
currently Deputy Chair. 

Pineview Village is located in 
Conyngham Street, Glenside and 
is operated by Burnside Retirement 
Services Incorporated, a non-profit 
organisation, originally developed in 
1984 as a joint venture between the 
Corporation of the City of Burnside and 
Delfin Management Services Pty Ltd. 

Pineview is managed by a Board with 
three representatives from Burnside 
Council. Anne and I serve on this 
Board, along with Councillor Wilkins. 
As members of this Board, we have 
been involved in recent years with 
strategic planning, and this has 
led to the recent redevelopment of 
the community facilities within the 
retirement village. The Board reports 
annually to Burnside Council as well 
as to the Pineview Community.

I am a Board member of the Burnside 
Community Hospital (along with 
Councillors Davey and Davis) and 
as such support and serve the needs 
of the many who work in, and utilise 
the services and care of, the staff 
and its fine facilities. My role is to 
support the vision and mission of 
the hospital, ‘honouring the intent 
of the Deed of Gift of Mr Otto von 
Rieben by successfully providing safe, 
contemporary care for every patient, 
every time in well-equipped facilities’. 
Operating since 1945, this hospital 
continues to serve current generations 
of Burnside and the broader South 
Australian community by delivering 
excellent outcomes for patients. 

The historic Edwardian Attunga 
Gardens adjacent to the hospital belong 
to the citizens of Burnside and recently 
the responsibility for the care of this 
historic garden reverted back to council 
and there is currently some restoration 
work being done in this garden. 

Both Anne and I take on these 
additional responsibilities in addition 
to our general Elected Members’ role 
because these services are important to 

everyone in Burnside.

As we live our unusual summer with 
extremes of temperature, rain and 
windy sudden weather changes, 
Council staff have been doing a 
fantastic job across Burnside helping 
our residents and businesses manage 
the outcomes – flooding, fallen trees, 
debris and litter build up, erosion 
– while trying to maintain their 
scheduled services.

We all live here because we value 
our green, leafy environment and 
beautiful streetscapes. I am heartened 
to see residents across Burnside 
spontaneously supporting their 
community and the administration 
by helping to water street trees – 
especially young ones – helping 
remove and keep weeds down around 
their property boundary, mowing 
verges, sweeping up leaves and debris, 
cutting back hedges and any branches 
which overhang footpaths. I urge all 
of us to help where possible with these 
chores when resources are stressed and 
to help us contain costs.

I am concerned that Council’s 
2016 Tree Canopy Assessment has 
identified that tree cover in Burnside 
has decreased significantly, with 
nearly 45 per cent of the city now 
covered with non plantable surfaces 
such as buildings and roads due to 
the loss of 10 per cent of our trees. 
This has many negative effects on our 
environment, health and quality of 
life, our fauna and bird life and even 
our property values. 

Council will soon consider what 
strategies we can put into place  
to address this reduction in tree  
canopy cover. 

Please contact me if you have any 
suggestions which I can put forward 
on this, or on any other issues or 
matters for which you need assistance.

From your Elected Members
Kensington Park Ward

Cr Jane Davey
Beaumont Ward

Cr Anne Monceaux Cr Mark Osterstock

M 0400 717 702 
amonceaux@ 
burnside.sa.gov.au 

M 0407 619 282 
mosterstock@ 
burnside.sa.gov.au

M 0427 444 275   
T 8332 8053 
jdavey@ 
burnside.sa.gov.au
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The decision of Council to prevent 
public access to Gurney Road Garden 
from 8 am until 4 pm on school days 
was disappointing to residents of Rose 
Park, for whom the thoroughfare is 
most relevant.

It was claimed that the exclusion of 
the public was required in the interest 
of child safety, but local residents 
disputed this as the school had 
supervisory methods in place, and 
additional options were feasible.

Local residents lament that a more 
equitable solution was not achieved, 
and this emphasises the need in future 
to exhaustively pursue Community 
Land Management Planning.

Their exclusion is particularly a 
paradox as Council only a few months 
ago agreed to pay approximately 
$250,000 to the State Government to 
have Gurney Road Park excluded from 
the Constable Hyde Park land exchange 
to retain it as community land.

Over coming months the Local 
Nuisance and Litter Control Act (2016) 
will empower local government to 
manage local nuisance, littering and 
dumping, in conjunction with the 
Environment Protection Authority. 

The powers delegated to authorised 
officers are extensive and penalties 
potentially enormous. Failing to 
cooperate has a maximum penalty 
of $10,000, and activities creating a 
local nuisance will have a maximum 
penalty of $10,000 ($20,000 for a body 
corporate) and an expiation fee of $500.

Please contact Council for advice if 
you are unclear about hard rubbish 
collection or other matters relating to 
these powers which will be delegated 
to Administrative staff.

Cr Peter Ford

M 0419 999 943 
pford@ 
burnside.sa.gov.au

Rose Park &  
Toorak Gardens Ward

Get your news and  
have your say by email

Say goodbye to paper bills!

The preliminary results of the Annual Community 
Survey show that many of our residents want to 
receive information by email. If you want to receive 
electronic updates, the monthly E News and to  
have your say on Council issues please register  
at engage.burnside.sa.gov.au.  

engage.burnside is designed to give you, your friends, colleagues and 
neighbours the opportunity to have a say on important issues and 
projects that shape our community. By participating in engage.burnside 
you will contribute to strengthening our community and assist the  
City of Burnside in making important decisions.

engage.burnside is like a virtual public meeting which everyone can 
attend and have their say. It gives you the opportunity to access 
information and add your ideas and feedback when and where it  
suits you – 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

We encourage you to join engage.burnside so you can add your 
comments and ideas to our current engagements. You will also  
receive electronic newsletters with news and events.

Register for Electronic Rates Notices.

Burnside ratepayers have the opportunity to receive their Council rates 
notices electronically.

If you would find this type of notification more convenient and choose 
to register for this service, your rates notices will be emailed to you 
approximately one month before an instalment due date.

To register please visit our website.
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Library Events

Sunday 12 March, 2.30 pm - 4 pm  

SaM, Just Jazz in Burnside
Adelaide Fringe 2017 show: 
Unwind, relax and tap your feet  
to great 1920s to 1960s jazz tunes. 

Thursday 16 March, 6.30 pm - 8 pm 

May Gibbs Foundation:  
Meet Georgina Chadderton 
Meet the inaugural Ian Wilson 
Memorial Fellow winner, Georgina 
Chadderton, a graphic novelist,  
and special guest, Greg Holfeld.  
$20, includes wine, cheese, other 
nibbles and soft drinks. Bookings at 
maygibbs.org.au.

Monday 20 March, 6.30 pm - 8 pm

well Well WELL Program: 
Confidence 
Confidence coach, Susan Bennett, 
will share some insights around 
confidence and how it can be 
developed. $10, refreshments served.

Wednesday 22 March, 6.30 pm - 8 pm  

Meet the Author:  
Madhavi Nawana Parker
Madhavi, behaviour analyst and 
director of Solutions for Kids, will offer 
her top five tips to promote resilience 
and wellbeing in children. Copies 
of her new book The Resilience and 
Wellbeing Toolbox will be available for 
purchase and signing on the night. 

Thursday 23 March, 6.30 pm -7.30 pm

Bedtime Storytime    

Wear your pyjamas, bring your  
teddy bear and join us for stories, 
songs and take home a craft.

Monday 3 April, 6.30 pm - 8.30 pm 

well Well WELL Program:   
The New You 
Come along to this interactive styling 
session with stylist Jane Trotter, and 
be inspired to update your style, step 
outside your comfort zone, and feel 
fabulous. $10, refreshments served. 

Thursday 6 April, 7 pm - 8 pm 

Meet the Author/Book Launch:  
Rhea Wells, A Way to Go  

Refreshments provided.

Monday 10 April, 6.30 pm - 8 pm

well Well WELL Program:  
Shop like a Stylist 

Learn how to shop smart, look 
amazing, and feel fabulous on  
any budget with this interactive 
session with stylist Jane Trotter.  
$10, refreshments provided.

May is  
History Month

Thursday 4 May, 11 am

The mystery of the lost 
language: the Wendish 
language in South Australia.

Presented by Dr Peter Mickan. 
Descendants are reviving heritage 
with a Wendish Trail and links with 
communities in America and Germany.

Thursday 11 May, 7 pm

Crime Fiction: Will it be  
the death of us? 

In this light-hearted talk, author 
David Kilner will examine crime 
fiction from the last 250 years, the 
impact of film and television on  
crime writing and how his books 
came to be. $10

Thursday 18 May, 7 pm 

Red and Blue Blooded  
Stories from the colourful history  
of the Norwood Football Club and  
the Norwood Oval. An illustrated 
presentation by Norwood past player 
Roger Woodcock and Wynton Heading 
from the NFC History Group. $10

Monday 29 May, 6.30 pm

Quiet City: Extraordinary 
histories from the West 
Terrace Cemetery
Carol Lefevre traces the stories of some 
of West Terrace Cemetery’s little-known  
inhabitants. Her book, Quiet City, is 
for everyone who has ever wandered 
through an old graveyard and wished 
its stones could speak. $10

Events

Bookings essential for all events. For further information and to book,  
please contact the Library on 8366 4280.

burnsidefocus  Autumn 201710



Ballroom Series

The newly released Ballroom Series 
will engage and entice, entertain 
and delight. A musical journey of 
13 concerts from Japan to Germany, 
from symphony to soul and 
everything in between. Upcoming 
concerts include:

•	 Tuesday 21 March, 7 pm  

A Night in Japan 
free community concert

•	 Wednesday 12 April, 8 pm 

Burnside Symphony 
Orchestra, Orchestra  
and Viola from $15

•	 Wednesday 28 June, 8 pm 

Burnside Symphony 
Orchestra, Orchestra  
and Piano from $15.

For full details visit  
www.burnside.sa.gov.au/
BallroomSeries or ask at the 
Community Centre desk for 
information or a program.

Kids’ Club 

Last Thursday of the month,  
10 am - 12 noon at Glenunga Hub. 
Free face painter, storytelling, crafts, 
playground, balloons, café open.

          Neighbour Day 

Sunday 26 March, 11 am - 2 pm 

Penfold Park, 591 Magill Road,  
Magill. Bring the whole family along  
and get to know your neighbours. 
Enjoy a sausage sizzle, music and 
activities including, Bubble Sports, 
Tai Chi, face painting, garden 
demonstrations and advice, prizes 
and giveaways, plus much more.

Seniors’ Activities  
for over 65s

Call Matt on 8366 4144 to register.

Tuesdays, 2.30 pm - 3.30 pm 

Seniors’ Tai Chi
Glenunga Hub, Conyngham Street, 
Glenunga. $6 per week

Wednesdays, 9.30 am – 10.45 am 
Contemporary Dancing
Masonic Hall, 1 Fisher Street, Tusmore. 
$5 per week

Fridays, 12 pm - 1.15 pm  
or 1.30 pm - 2.45 pm 

Seniors’ Yoga
Burnside Community Centre,  
401 Greenhill Road, Tusmore.  
$5 per week

.

Community 
Information 
Sessions

All sessions run from 10 am - 12 noon  
and are held in the Burnside 
Community Centre, 401 Greenhill 
Road, Tusmore.

•	 Tuesday 14 March 

Senior Road Users 
presented by SAPOL. Road rules 
refresher, statistics, effects that 
medication has on driving.

	 Years Ahead: Lifestyle 
presented by RAA. Car safety, 
transporting grandchildren, car 
maintenance, saving money on fuel.

•	 Tuesday 11 April 2017

	 Your Garden from  
Autumn to Winter 
presented by Sophie Thomson. 
Helpful tips and advice from 
garden expert, Sophie Thomson, 
with question time and prizes.

•	 Tuesday 9 May 2017

	 Strengthen yourself, 
Emotional Health 
presented by Misia from Live It Up. 
Come and learn more about how to 
improve resilience, mental health  
or physical health.

Lion’s Clubs  
100 years of Service

Saturday, 29 April, 10 am – 3.30 pm

Volunteering can be fun and 
rewarding. The Lion’s Club of 
Burnside are presenting an EXPO 
at the Burnside Ballroom. Free tea, 
coffee and Lion’s cake available with 
balloons and mini footballs for the 
children. All welcome.

Come and see a sample of some of 
our Lion’s Projects, international, 
national and local and hear 
interesting guest speakers. Is there  
just one project that you might like  
to be involved in? 
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401 Greenhill Road
Tusmore SA 5065
T 8366 4200  F 8366 4299
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If you have any comments or suggestions on  
the City of Burnside’s communications, please 
contact the Corporate Communications Advisor on 
8366 4199 or email burnside@burnside.sa.gov.au.

Contact your 
Elected Members
Mayor of Burnside
David Parkin 
M 0401 483 481 
dparkin@burnside.sa.gov.au

Beaumont Ward
Cr Anne Monceaux 
M 0400 717 702 
amonceaux@burnside.sa.gov.au
Cr Mark Osterstock 
M 0407 619 282 
mosterstock@burnside.sa.gov.au

Burnside Ward
Cr Lance Bagster 
M 0408 798 010 
lbagster@burnside.sa.gov.au
Cr Graham Bills 
M 0434 833 297 
gbills@burnside.sa.gov.au

Eastwood & Glenunga Ward
Cr Helga Lemon 
M 0412 109 290 
hlemon@burnside.sa.gov.au
Cr Di Wilkins 
M 0417 824 058 
dwilkins@burnside.sa.gov.au

Kensington Gardens  
& Magill Ward
Cr Henry Davis 
M 0410 466 779 
hdavis@burnside.sa.gov.au
Cr Grant Piggott 
M 0407 158 772 
gpiggott@burnside.sa.gov.au

Kensington Park Ward
Cr Jane Davey 
M 0427 444 275  T 8332 8053 
jdavey@burnside.sa.gov.au
Cr Felicity Lord  oam, jp 
M 0411 655 104 
flord@burnside.sa.gov.au

Rose Park & Toorak  
Gardens Ward
Cr Peter Cornish 
M 0417 871 155 
pcornish@burnside.sa.gov.au
Cr Peter Ford 
M 0419 999 943 
pford@burnside.sa.gov.au Pr
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Pepper Street Arts Centre 
      Exhibitions

Life’s a Beach: Adelaide Fringe 
Until 24 March, over 30 artists bring 
innovation and creativity to this  
beach theme, from wearable art to 
large sculptures and more.

Emerging Gems 
31 March - 28 April 
Textiles, paintings, drawings and 
installations explore themes of memory, 
personal connections and structures  
by Marden Senior College graduates.

Pattern Play 
5 - 26 May 
Patterns are everywhere, in nature, 
cities and behaviours. The Out of Line 
group explores this theme.

      Artist Opportunities
SALA exhibition: ‘The Art of Crafts’  
is open for artist submissions until  
19 April. 

SALA subsidies: open until 19 May.  
Up to $120 towards your own SALA fee.

Gift shop and artist of the month  
is open for submissions every month.

2018 Exhibition: applications open. 

      Restoration
A new reason to visit the gallery gift 
shop is our recently restored original 
ceiling of this beautiful 1880s building. 

 

Please check website for details  
of all information. Classes and 
Portrait Sketches require booking. 

       Participation  
      and Learning
Art Classes
Catering for many levels of  
ability including beginners,  
always popular and great tutors. 

Dorrit’s Coffee Shop
Named after the local artist  
Dorrit Black. Affordable morning  
and afternoon teas. 

Free Portrait Sketches
‘Get sketched’ on a Thursday 
afternoon. There is no charge  
and afternoon tea is included. 

Free Demonstrations/Talks
Saturday afternoons 2 pm - 4 pm  
by exhibiting artists. See website  
or call for details.

Open hours:  
Tuesday - Friday  10 am - 5 pm and 
Saturday  12 noon - 5 pm. 

558 Magill Road, Magill. T 8364 6154 
www.pepperstreetartscentre.com.au  
www.facebook.com/PepperSt  

 

An arts and cultural initiative funded  
by the City of Burnside.


